

OAKFIELD PRIMARY SCHOOL

Headteacher: Mrs 5 Williams

Morecambe Avenue, SCUNTHORPE, Nth Lincs, DN16 3JF Tel: 01724 842246 Fax: 01724 278657

E-Mail: admin.oakfield@northlincs.gov.uk School Website: www.oakfield.n-lincs.sch.uk

Welcome YEAR 6 Parents

5th November

Dear Parents/Carers and Children

As we enter this next phase of restrictions, we felt that we would like to share some updates with you to keep you fully informed of plans for our young people in Year 6.

SATs

The latest guidance is still reporting that the SATs papers will be taken for year 6 and that this will take place w.c 10 May 2021

We usually hold parents meeting to discuss SATs but sadly this isn't a possibility at the moment. We will call a meeting at the earliest opportunity as soon as we are able to do so. In the event o restrictions remaining, we will provide some online information for you to access and answer any questions that you may have.

HOMEWORK

We really appreciate home support around the importance of the completion of any homework set and for engaging in home reading.

We encourage children to read as widely as possible including their school reading book of which the school has a large variety to choose from.

The expectation is for children to read 5 times a week to develop their confidence, fluency and understanding.

BOOSTER SESSIONS

In view of the amount of lost learning that the children have experienced since March 2020, we are running catch up boosters to support lost learning and promote children's confidence and ensure that they are on track for progression to Secondary education and the next part of their learning journey.

Booster sessions take place on a Tuesday (Maths) and a Thursday (Reading) both before and straight after school. All children are welcome and actively encouraged to attend one of each of the sessions. It would be fabulous if all children could attend

BABY NEWS

Mrs Abrams will be leaving us at Christmas time to go on maternity leave. She will be working in school until then, however, not in the classroom due to current restrictions.

The Year 6 team will remain as Mr Nothard, Mrs Wainer and Mr Drayton who will continue to support your child.

We all wish her well at this most special of times

